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OXNARD COLLEGE ACADEMIC SENATE


Call to Order
Academic Senate (AS) President Scott Corbett called the meeting to order at 2:35 p.m
Members present and absent:
	Academic Senate Executive Board

	Scott Corbett, President
	Present

	Robert Cabral, Vice President
	Present

	Maria Parker, Treasurer
	Present

	Mary Pinto-Casillas, Secretary
	Present


	Department
	Senators

	Addictive Disorders Studies
	1.  Vacant

	Business/CIS/Legal Assisting
	1.  Larry Kennedy, Present by Proxy Robert Cabral

	Child Development
	1.  Vacant

	Counseling
	1.  Margarita Corral, Present

	Dental Hygiene
	1.  Dr. Richard Enriquez, Absent

	Fine Arts
	1.  Vacant

	Fire Tech/T.V.
	1.  Gary W. Morgan, Absent

	Letters
	1.  Amy Edwards, Present
2.  Jeannette Redding, Present
3.  Vacant

1   Robert Kornelson, Absent
2.  Pt Vacant 

	Library
	1.  Tom Stough, Present

	Math
	1.  Bret Black, Present

2.  Patrick Gass, Present

	Part-Time Faculty Rep. at-Large
	1.  Greg Kaapuni, Absent

	Performing Arts
	1.  Vacant

	Physical Education/Health
	1.  Vacant

	Natural Sciences
	1.  Chris Mainzer, Present
2.  Vacant

1.  Pt Vacant

2.  Pt Vacant

	Student Support Services (EAC, EOPS, Health Center)
	1.  Mary Jones, Present
2.  Ross Fontes, Absent

	Social Sciences
	1. Marie Butler, Present 

2. Linda Kamaila, Present
1.  Pt Vacant

2.  Pt Vacant

	Technology/CRM
	1.  Andrew Cawelti, Absent


Non-Voting Faculty:
Gloria Guevarra, Christine Tafoya
  
Additions to the Agenda
Tri-Valley Alliance Report
Gloria Guevara reported the following results of a meeting held at CSUN on potential transfer students for fall:

· They will restrict course repetitions for current students

· They will only allow transfer students who have completed GE courses

· They are looking for students who are focused and who are on track to complete their degrees in four years

· They will not accept any more students than they have to

Linda Kamaila shared that she believes students may now transfer up to 103 units; therefore, we can offer more sophomore level courses to our students. OC needs to be diverse in its course offerings.

Swine Flu
Mary gave a report on the Swine Flu situation and went over the Swine Flu Precautions handout. She asked faculty to speak to students in their classes and to encourage students to stay home if ill.
Academic Senate Spring Plenary Report
Mary Pinto-Casillas gave an oral report on the Spring Plenary thanking Dr. Duran for financially supporting faculty attendance to this event.  The event was a positive experience which gave insight into the many issues going on at the Senate state level.  Mary Parker presented a written report of the event and suggested that Senators attend the Plenary either in fall or spring along with an executive team member to experience this enriching experience that may lead to leadership roles at the state level.
Public Comments/Announcements

Elections Update
Senate election results were reported by Amy Edwards.  Congratulations to the new Executive Team members:  President, Robert Cabral; Vice President, Scott Corbett; Secretary, Jenny Redding; Treasurer, Maria Parker.
Faculty Awards

AS President Corbett has received a few nominations for the awards.  The forms are available online.  The OC Foundation will award the winner of the Mark Dever Award $500 to designate to a charity of choice.
Great Teachers Seminar—There is $5,000 to be divided among faculty who will be attending the seminar at either Santa Barbara or Hawaii. Three people have self-nominated to attend. Nominations are still being accepted.
Student Scholarship Banquet –Mary Jones reported that the event was held with limited faculty and management attendance.  The Foundation ended up with $90,000 in money not awarded.   The Foundation was giving a $500 savings bond to any student nominated by faculty.  It appears many faculty did not know of this. Next year, Connie should be invited to attend a Senate meeting to talk about the scholarships.
Reading and Approval of Minutes
The April 13 meeting Minutes were reviewed and corrected to eliminate the word "absent" after Linda Kamaila, Robert Cabral, and Mary Jones' name under the Board and Committee Reports section .  A motion to approve the minutes with changes was made by Robert Cabral and seconded by Amy Edwards.  The motion passed.  Tom Stough abstained.

Board and Committee Reports

· Treasurer’s Report—Maria Parker
· A Paid Dues List was sent to AS President Corbett to e-mail to all faculty.
· The current balance is $1,120.65

· Basic Skills Initiative—Jenny Redding

· Jenny distributed draft minutes of the last Basic Skills Advisory Committee meeting and went over main points discussed at the meeting.

· So far, 21 people have signed-up for the Summer Institute. Applications are still being accepted but must be turned in ASAP.
· Accreditation Committee—Scott Corbett

The meeting was postponed to May 4 at 2 p.m.
· Technology Committee—Linda Kamaila
· The new chair of the Technology Committee is Theresa Bonham.

· The committee is working on the technology plan for next year, and they are reviewing Distance Learning platforms.
· Luminus is not being used by all faculty.  Faculty must be encouraged to use it. Luminus training will be offered in the fall. Currently, IT staff is working one-on-one with faculty to fix password issues.

· A new full-time instructional technologist is scheduled to start next week, and Nathan's vacant position has been announced.

· Tom Stough announced that the District has agreed to purchase Easy Proxy for the three college libraries which will allow students easier access to resources. Students will be able to log in from home once trained in Luminus to have access to the database server.
· Professional Development Committee—Robert Cabral

· The group met last Thursday and started discussing Fall Flex Days. The group is considering offering "Active" sessions such as a scavenger hunt, Culinary Arts Dept. "Iron Chef" program, etc.
· The Thursday Flex Day sessions in August at each campus will be related to District topics.

· PDC will be meeting in May to continue discussion on Flex Day activities.
· Campus Use, Development, and Safety—Mary Jones

· CUDs met after the Budget Forum.
· The group is working on a Sustainability Committee.  People from the community are not allowed to go through classroom trash looking for recyclable items.  The committee is also considering trash containers that cannot be opened easily.
· Greg Blakely is the new lieutenant hired at OC. He has 30 years experience with the LAPD.

· The North Campus Way road bushes will be trimmed.

· Mary commented on the beautiful new garden created by Steve.
· Program Effectiveness and Planning Committee—P. Scott Corbett
The committee meets tomorrow and will be focusing on refining the definition of core, the forms that will be used next year, and the evaluation of the committee.
· Planning and Budgeting Council—P. Scott Corbett

The committee meets Wednesday.  At that meeting, the committee will prioritize resource requests received and discuss a process to use in case emergency cuts occur over the summer.

· Learning Outcomes Team—P. Scott Corbett
Jenny reported that the group is working to clarify the process, forms, and timelines which require a lot of discussion.
· Curriculum—Jenny Redding
· At least 18 of 56 course outlines on the “hot list” have not yet been submitted for review. As a result, a new meeting has been scheduled for May 21.
· Robert Cabral acknowledged the great work done by Jenny and Betty on curriculum.
· AFT Report—Mary Jones 

AFT encourages faculty to vote No on Proposition 1A. CFT encourages voting Yes on 1B and No on everything else.
· Constitution/Bylaws Committee

Robert Cabral reported that suggestions received pertaining to Bylaws changes include reallocation of the Executive Team's release times and changes to Senate meeting dates and times to encourage better meeting attendance. The committee needs to meet to continue with this task.
District Committees
· Report on Consultation Counsel—They will meet this Friday
· Report on DCHR—One district-wide issue is the refinement of the selection process for managers to include a faculty member, preferably the staff diversity officer who represents faculty, be involved from beginning to end of the hiring process to ensure fairness and consistency. Another issue is the controversy on the minimum qualifications for faculty where someone may be disqualified for not meeting min. qualifications in one institution yet be teaching in the discipline they were disqualified at another institution. A District-wide Discipline Committee is being convened made up of two reps. from each college to work toward a common understanding of this issue and work to resolve it.  
· Report on DCAS—Work on the budget continues; we need to be prepared for possible changes based on the lobbying being done by K-12 and the CSU and UC systems.
· Report on DTRW— The next meeting is April 30.
· Report on DCSL—(Discussion of District operating procedures sent to all Senators) The program discontinuance policy has been revised to accommodate faculty concerns. 
Old Business
None
New Business
Senate Release Time allocation for 2009-2010
A handout was provided with the amounts of release time for the various Senate offices.  This document formalizes the history of what the Senate has been doing for the last few years.  A vote on this will take place at the next meeting.
Evaluation of 2008-2009 Academic Senate
Faculty should complete the form and send it to Scott. The evaluation form was distributed at the meeting and is also available electronically.
For the Good of the Order–Robert Cabral
Nothing to report
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 3:56 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Pinto-Casillas, Secretary

SENATE MEETING SCHEDULE 
FOR 2008-2009

Monday, August 25th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Sept. 8th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Sept. 22nd - 
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Oct.13th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Oct. 27th - 
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Nov. 24th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Dec. 8th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Jan. 26th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Feb. 9th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Feb. 23rd -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, March 9th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, March 23rd -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, April 13th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, April 27th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, May 11th -
2:30 p.m.[image: image1.png]
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